
 Thursday, Nov. 3, 2022
 Open house: 4 to 6 p.m. 

Public comment period: 6 p.m. 

In-Person:
FDOT Training Facility 
2198 Edison Avenue, 

Jacksonville, FL 32204

Online: 
nflroads.com/VPH

Via Phone: 
562-247-8321

access code 410-003-544

Atlantic Boulevard (State Road 10)  
at Sutton Lakes Boulevard 

Median Modifications
Jacksonville, FL, Duval County

Permit # 2022-A-294-00046

HYBRID ACCESS MANAGEMENT HEARING

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to attend a hybrid public meeting on Thursday, 
November 3, 2022, 4 to 6 p.m., to discuss permit-related median modifications at the intersection of Atlantic 
Boulevard (State Road 10) and Sutton Lakes Boulevard. 

The meeting will be held in-person at the FDOT Training Facility at 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204 
and virtually via nflroads.com/VPH. Participants can also call 562-247-8321, using code 410-003-544, to access 
the meeting by phone. FDOT staff and the permit applicant will be available to answer questions and concerns 
during the open house period. Public comments will begin at 6 p.m.

The changes include modifying the signal at Sutton Lakes Boulevard to accommodate a new permitted roadway on 
the north side of Atlantic Boulevard between Duval Acura and Land Rover. (See rendering on back.)

Participants wishing to submit comments regarding the median modifications may do so at the meeting via a 
statement for the public record or in writing. Comments can also be submitted online at nflroads.com/VPH or sent 
directly to Jerry Ausher, FDOT P.E. by email at jerry.ausher@dot.state.fl.us or by mail at 2198 Edison Avenue, 
Jacksonville, FL 32204. Public comments will be accepted until Nov. 17, 2022. 

Project documents are available to view at nflroads.com/VPH. 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or 

family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or who 

require translation services (free of charge) should contact Debbie Delgado at debbie.delgado@dot.state.fl.us or at 
(904) 831-FDOT (3368) at least seven days prior to the hearing.
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